CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING 4th December, 2000.

PRESENT: Councillors Antrobus and Murphy


        M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, K. Horton,


         J. Spink and A. Westwood

Councillor Hinds also attended

· RSG very little to add to the report for Cabinet  from what has already been reported

· Need details of key dates for Cabinet / Council for determining budget

· Alan Westwood reported  that he had met with the District Auditor  to discuss the draft Management Letter which would probable be issued towards the end of next week

· VAT there had still been no response

· Customer Contact Centre:-

· The Greater Manchester Revenue and Benefits Team had visited the Centre last week and were very impressed

· Current difficulties due to staff shortages

· CRM not fully rolled out

· Web Master post has been re-advertised

· Past Mayors to be invited to the Council Christmas Lunch

· Budget Committee papers submitted for information

· Community Charter (Pilot) Little Hulton – Director of Environmental Services had sought a code  from the Head of Law and Administration to charge works to in connection with this item – does not appear to be any formal resolution to expend this money

· Environment Day 2001 – Corporate Services Directorate one of the few not yet signed up for the day  - AGREE to take part

· Dell Computers Employee Offer – AGREED that the offer appear on the “notice board” and that in this and all future instances organisation be charged  £50 for advertising on the Council’s Intranet site

· E-mail filtering – AGREED that the e-mail filtering be extended to internal e-mail traffic; and that the list of trigger words be expanded to include additional words and phrases

· Review of Mayoral Attendants – AGREED that the two posts of Mayors Chauffeur /Attendant Scale 4 be redesignated and regraded  to Mayors Officer and an inclusive grade of Scale 5

· Ken Horton submitted a brief update report on the Data Communications network including the cause of a recent problem 

· Market Testing:-

· Over 800 staff days required to prepare documentation at a cost of approx. £130K

· All services now identified – property services to be part of Development Services

· Revenue savings may not be there in the short term due to measures already in place

· “Partnership” rather than “Outsourcing”

· Conflicting advice from Personnel about slotting people into posts in Audit / FSU/ IT

· Corporate Services Budget – the Group went through the report line by line

· Alan Eastwood to prepare a separate report on a break down between Mayoralty and Members Services

· Paper copies of the weekly remembrancer to cease

· Need for a “Corporate” approach in dealing with the post office situation

